
MARBLE ROCK HISTORICAL SOCIETY

2016 UPDATE

Greetings to all of our friends and supporters who share in our desire
to preserve the history of Marble Rock ad the surrounding area. Another
year has come and gone and with great pleasure we would like to take this
time to review the successes of 2016.

The 2016 summer season saw a dramatic

3-fold increase in visitors due to our decision to

have three themed open houses rather than just
the one over Memorial Day weekend. The Beelar
Cabin was at the stage of restoration where it
was enclosed and secure but not filled with

period furnishings. We were able to use the open
space for special displays starting with the long
anticipated quilt show in May. Sixty quilts ranging
from doll size to king size were gathered from the
museum's collection, board members and the
community. Each one was labeled as to design,
time period, quilt maker and any other
information that was available. A beautiful Log
Cabin design quilt was made by Lynn Wedeking
and given away in September after accepting
donations over the summer.

The June open house featured women's and
girl's clothing and accessories ranging from
baptismal gowns from the 1800's to party dresses
from the 1950's. We included everyday dresses to
wedding gowns undergarments to fur stoles, hats
to shoes. Most of the items came from the museum

but have been easily overlooked in a wardrobe.
Visitors appreciated being able to to examine styles
and fabrics and seeing garments spread out and
on mannequins.



For the July open house we turned to items of
interest to men. Boy's clothes and toys were in the
back room followed by sports memorabilia and
clothing in the main room. The military display
started with the Civil War and continued through the
Vietnam War. The remainder of the area featured

smaller individual exhibits of occupations over the
years with corresponding clothing and tools of the
trade such as farmer, carpenter, harness maker,
veterinarian, doctor, etc.

After the open houses we resumed work on
the cabin and finished the exterior chinking. A
dramatic transformation occurred when a front

porch was built thanks to the efforts of Clayton and
Diane Black, J.R. Ackley and Lynn Wedeking. To
maintain the original look, the deck structure was clad with old bamwood,
the flooring was old rough-cut lumber stored for many years and supplied
by Neil and Lynn Wedeking, the support posts were the original log floor
joists from the cabin and the batten boards for the roof were reclaimed old
lumber. Cedar shingles were used to complement the cedar shingles on the
main structure. As a side note it was evident to us as we worked on it that

the porch became an attention grabber and added a welcoming feel to the
cabin. So many people looked and stopped by with positive comments
which was very encouraging.

The cabin still needs a stairway as well as some flooring repair
upstairs. The grand opening will occur sometime in the summer of 2017
after being furnished with period pieces.



Even though we have five buildings for displays and research
materials, they are getting full again due to the generous donations we
continue to receive. We are very thankful for the generosity of Danny
Kingery to allow us to use a portion of his building on the corner of Bradford
and Main. We removed the wooden awning, tore up the old carpet and
assisted with the scraping so we could paint the front of the old Bopp Drug
Store with three shades of green to highlight the architectural details. At the
present time we are using it for storage but hope to use it for some type of
display in the future.

We once again welcomed the RRMR third graders for a tour at the
end of their school year and we hope to expand the number of such tours.
The $250 scholarships given to RRMR seniors went to Chelsea Carroll,
Cassandra Krull, Samantha Schriever, Mackenzie Thieman, Tyler Keith,
Zack Westendorf and Adam Staudt.

Max Handley's monthly articles in the Marble Rock Journal
reminiscing about local history are enjoyed by many and can be viewed at
www.marblerock.org.

We continue to gladly open the museum at any time for individuals
and groups when any of our board members are contacted. Phone
numbers are posted on the doors of each building. We welcomed Pam
Clough as a new board member in 2016 and anticipate more new members
with fresh ideas and enthusiasm in the coming year.

President - Diane Black / Vice-President - Bonnie Schriever

Secretary - Lynn Wedeking / Treasurer - Beverly Fisher
Investments - Terry Ott

Board of Directors - Pam Clough, Max Handley, Carma Hillman

Honorary Board Member-Arlene Carney


